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DPRK FM Spokesman Condemns U.S. for Mugging of Diplomatic 
Package of DPRK Delegation 

Pyongyang, June 18 (KCNA) -- The spokesman of the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea (DPRK) gave the following 
answer to the question raised by the KCNA on Sunday as regards the incident in 
which a diplomatic package of the delegation of the DPRK was seized in New York: 

On June 16, the delegation of the DPRK which was on its way home after 
attending the Conference of States Parties to the Convention on the Rights of Persons 
with Disabilities was literally mugged at the John F. Kennedy International Airport by 
the U.S. authorities that forcibly took away a diplomatic package from the delegation 
by an illegal and heinous act of provocation. 

At the airport, a group of more than 20 including those who claimed to be from 
the U.S. Department of Homeland Security and the police officers made a violent 
assault like gangsters to take away the diplomatic package from the DPRK diplomats 
who were in possession of a valid diplomatic courier certificate. 

As the diplomats vigorously resisted, they grabbed the diplomatic package using 
physical violence and made off. 

The fact that the gang of more than 20 was on standby waiting for the delegation 
in front of the boarding gate of the specific flight before making the assault leaves no 
doubt that this was a planned and organized provocation. 

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the DPRK regards this mugging by the U.S. as 
an intolerable act of infringement upon the sovereignty of the DPRK and a malicious 
provocation, and strongly condemns it in the name of the government of the DPRK. 

This mugging act of the U.S. serves as a graphic account telling the world how 
reckless and despicable the U.S. hostile policy towards the DPRK has become. 



The U.S. should reflect on its reckless act and be fully aware of the grave 
consequences to follow. 

Diplomats of a sovereign state are being robbed of a diplomatic package in the 
middle of New York where the headquarters of the United Nations is located and that 
serves as the venue for international meetings including the United Nations General 
Assembly. This clearly shows that the U.S. is a felonious and lawless gangster state. 

The international community needs to seriously reconsider whether or not New 
York, where such an outrageous mugging is rampant, is fit to serve as the venue for 
international meetings. 

The U.S. owes the DPRK a good explanation of its act of infringement upon the 
sovereignty of the DPRK and an official apology on behalf of the U.S. government. 

If the U.S. fails to give its due response to our demand which is all too reasonable 
and fair enough, it will be totally responsible for all the consequences to be entailed.  

 
 
 


